
 Debenham Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 10th December 2018 at 7:30pm at Dove Cottage, Debenham

Present:  Cllrs S Palframan (Chairman), R Blackwell (Vice-chairman), L Cockerton, G Helm, S Dobson, M Hammond, J Baldwin, Mrs D Bedwell (Clerk) and no members of the public
	1. Apologies for absence: Apologies had been received from Cllrs D Seccombe, F Winrow-Giffin and S Phipps, District Cllr K Guthrie and County Cllr M Hicks. 

	2. Declarations of interest with regards to items on the agenda and additions to register: Cllr J Baldwin declared a pecuniary interest on items pertaining to her allotment plot and Cllr M Hammond’s dispensation with regards to NP maters was noted.


	3. Reports 

3.1 District Councillor’s report: None available.
3.2 County Councillor’s report: Report circulated to members ahead of the meeting.


	4. Public participation at meetings: Meeting open to allow members of the public to speak: There were no members of the public present.
 

	5. To approve the minutes of the meeting held November 19th 2018: It was resolved to approve the minutes as a true record of the meeting held.


	6. Finance and Administration
6.1 First draft of the 2019/20 budget and precept- Initial considerations: The projected figures and recommendations contained within the various reports were approved by members. The final approval would take plane in January to allow any last-minute amendments to be carried out if necessary. 
6.2 To approve accounts for payment and note receipts and bank balances: It was resolved to approve the accounts for payment as per list attached to these minutes. Receipts and bank balances were noted.

6.3 To consider application for funding from the DPCC towards Wi-Fi provision at Dove Cottage: It was resolved to encourage the DPCC to make the necessary enquiries with regards to the installation of dedicated Wi-fi provision at Dove Cottage, which was not serviced by any other property, remained independently connected and could be subsidised by the District Councillor’s locality budget, the Parish Council and other sources of funding.
Members agreed in principle that the Parish Council would support the project financially and would be able to make a more concrete decision once the installation and ongoing costs could be established, as they agreed that this would be an asset not just for Dove Cottage but for the community who would potentially benefit from it. 
6.4 Action List: The action list was updated by the Clerk and members.

 

	7. Planning matters
7.1 Applications received for recommendation to MSDC:

             a) DC/18/05027 - 11 Gracechurch Street- Notification of works to Trees in a Conservation Area – 
Fell 1no. Conifer tree: It was resolved to recommend the approval of this planning application.
      7.2 To note Approvals/Refusals/Appeals:

a) DC/17/04072- Hoggs Kiss, Priory Lane- Discharge of Condition 6 (Construction Methodology Details) and Condition 9 (Tree Protection Details): Discharged.
b) DC/18/04393 The Bullock Barn (Near Bryces Farm), Off Stony Lane- Conversion and extension of agricultural barn to form new dwelling, and creation of residential curtilage: Granted.
c) DC/18/04344 21 Cross Green- Discharge of Conditions Application for DC/18/00604- Condition 2 (Agreement of Brickwork Bond Details): Discharged.
      7.3 Other Planning Correspondence, including the Chery Tree Inn: It was noted that a petition aimed at 

saving the Cherry Tree had been completed by members of the community and submitted to the planning authority.

 

	8. Committees and working groups: To receive reports and consider recommendations/agree actions:
8.1 Cemetery (Inc. St Mary’s Church and URC): including recent damage to the wall and quote for additional railing repair: A quote had been sought for the repair to the damaged section of the Church wall; it was agreed that the Clerk could instruct a contractor to carry out the additional repair to the cemetery fence near the Urn Garden; quotes were still pending from the tree surgeon regarding the large conifer near the URC. 

Although this conifer was not the responsibility of the Parish Council, once a quote was available, nearby residents with responsibility for this tree could be approached with a suggestion that they contributed financially towards its felling costs.
8.2 Trees and Greens: A report was received that someone had placed “no waiting” cones on Lock Close. The Parish Council had not received any notification from Highways pertaining to this matter, therefore the situation would be monitored.
8.3 Street furniture/public lavatories: There were no matters to report.
8.4 Highways: There were no additional matters to report.
8.5 Woodland: A brief report was received from Cllr J Baldwin, who had attended the Steering Group’s meeting, including:

· It was necessary to identify the land owner of the path adjacent to the cemetery, as debris and logs were falling into the ditch and could eventually block it and cause it to flood
· There appeared to be a minor discrepancy within the accounts presented

· The reclaimed Vat transfer (from the Parish Council account to the Steering Group account) had been approved

8.6 Neighbourhood Plan: Cllrs S Palframan and M Hammond reported: They had attended two meetings at MSDC, during which they had been informed that the Debenham Neighbourhood Plan had successfully been passed to the referendum stage.

The Taylor Wimpey application was due to be considered by the planning committee on December 19th, with a site visit would be taking place on the 18th.  MSDC had been unable to give the Parish Council confirmation of what the officer’s recommendation was likely to be and this would not be known until 5.00pm the following day.

The NPDC would be holding a meeting on Wednesday 12th December in order to agree how to proceed depending on whether the officer’s recommendation was for approval or for refusal.
Further details regarding the TW application and NP referendum campaigns would be finalised at that meeting and passed on to members in due course. 

8.7 Debenham Youth Provision: Report expected at the January meeting.
8.8 Debenham Maintenance Group: There had been no movement on this matter.
8.9 Debenham Litter Group: To approve final letter re dog fouling campaign: The Clerk reported to members the correspondence exchanged between the Litter Group representative and herself and members were happy to approve the recommendations made. Cllr D Seccombe would be reviewing the actual litter campaign letter in due course prior to a final decision. 
8.10 Debenham Leisure Centre: The Clerk had informed the DLC of the Cllr G Helm’s appointment. Cllr G Helm had also made contact with the DLC Trustees and was due to attend their meeting on January 16th. 


	9. To note correspondence circulated to members and consider any additional responses needed: Correspondence received had been circulated to members and no further actions were needed.


	10. To consider matters raised by Cllrs at previous meetings and subsequent updates received:
10.1 Village Green telephone box: Cllr R Blackwell reported that a plan was being put together for the phone box to be used as a possible “talking history” computerised resource.  This would be accompanied by a funding application to District Cllr K Guthrie. Further updates to be received in the new year.


	11. Chair’s urgent business: any items not on this agenda but of such urgency as to merit, in the Chair’s opinion, immediate action: There was no Chairman’s urgent business to be considered.


	12. To receive any reports from Councillors/requests for addition to a future agenda: Cllr M Hammond advised councillors that he wished his new e-mail address hammondmike027@gmail.com to be used for Parish Council matters with immediate effect.
Cllr L Cockerton raised the issue of car parking near the schools, to which Cllr S Palframan replied would be included as part of the NP priority list of considerations, alongside other highways, parking and traffic flow matters.
Cllr J Baldwin asked the Clerk to arrange a further meeting with the Community Payback Team in order to progress the allotment compost project.


	13. Date of next meeting:  21st January 2019 

	Temporary exclusion of press and public: That pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission at meetings) Act 1960 the Public and Press be excluded from the meeting due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed


	14. Neighbourhood Plan and associated matters (unable to be discussed or considered during the public part of the meeting due to their nature): A brief update was received from Cllr S Palframan, which included recommendations put forward by the Neighbourhood Plan Delivery Committee, with expenditure approved under either Clerk’s Emergency Powers or via powers divested to the Committee. The decision which had a financial implication was ratified and approved by members. The remaining recommendations regarding course of action were also approved. 


	15. To consider any other reports/correspondence received by the Council and agree any response needed: No further reports had been received and no further action was needed.
With no further matters to be transacted, the meeting ended at 8.50pm

Signed:__________________________  Date:___________________________________


2

